A Word in Edgewise. . .
 
       Let’s jump right into a subject that is stirring up a lot of interest, rhetoric, and controversy …  what to do with the Coliseum complex and the Request for Proposal process now underway.   I understand the importance of ‘getting it right’ with the future of the County property on the north side along I-135.   The Britt Brown arena, the pavilions and the other pieces of the overall complex still have value, need to have a strategic future, should have a business plan that makes sense and limits public subsidy, and finds innovative and sustainable uses for the whole and its pieces.
 
          There has been quite a bit of angst over the RFP process and the limitation of public scrutiny to the proposals that were submitted.  I certainly understand the consternation.  While some citizens could care less or are willing for the process to follow its described course, there are others that want to have access and scrutinize the information sooner than later.   Certainly, the media is interested in making all the information public.   I believe that prudent media analysis and open public dialogue is important to the decision making process.   In this case the interviews and presentations have started and I believe that process should be concluded before the proposals are released so that the latter presenters don’t have any undue advantage over the earlier one.  My value … I am sure some may disagree.  
 
          I do believe that we should make the proposals available as soon as the presentations to our RFP committee are done.   The commissioners are not bound to accept any of the proposals and don’t, I believe, have to act hastily or without complete vetting and public dialogue.   Whether we need to have public listening sessions or other means of gathering public opinions and ideas is yet to be seen.   I would probably support some sort of mechanism to educate the commission on public sentiment, advocacies, and alternatives before we take the proposals to final action.  
 
          This issue will not easily be solved.   I am sure some level of unrest, disagreement, and vitriolic communications will bubble up as we move along.   There seem to be competing interests swirling around the subject of the final disposition of the Coliseum complex.   And not just centered in the language of the three formal proposals that have been submitted.  As with all controversial issues that have an emotional component that  brings out  strong differences of opinion,  I will work hard to analyze the data, insure plenty of citizen input, discern all the pros and cons, and make a decision that I feel advances the public good and creates something positive for the community.
 
          Truthfully, I have had some strong feelings about this issue and have articulated my thoughts on the preferred future of the complex if a studied business case and pro forma validated my assumptions and concluded that my ideas were sustainable and viable.  Most recently because of the RFP’s and the random conversations that are swirling around the pavilions and the Britt Brown, I have been willing to put my own thoughts on hold so I can be as neutral and open-minded as possible.   That’s all for this week.  Thanks for letting me get a ‘word in edgewise.’       tn 
